To Professor John A. Stankovic

BP America Professor and Chair

Department of Computer Science

University of Virginia

Thornton Hall

Charlottesville

Virginia 22903-2442

Dear Professor Stankovic,

It is my pleasure to unreservedly support the promotion of Andrew Grimshaw to full Professor. I have known Andrew and his work for 8 years and my enthusiasm for his capabilities and achievements grows each year. I believe he meets and exceeds your criteria in all areas with which I am familiar. His work is of the highest international standard and enhances the already high reputation of your department.

First it is reasonable to compare him with other computer scientists in the high performance computing field who have "medium seniority". There are actually (unfortunately) not so many of these but two others that come to mind are John Reynders of Los Alamos and Ian Foster from Argonne National Laboratory. I would actually be enthusiastic about both Foster and Reynders but would rate Andrew above both. Like Andrew, Reynders and Foster have built large-scale systems but Andrew's work has a depth and a driving vision that they cannot match. Choosing comparisons from his peers at Universities, I would rate Andrew significantly above Steve Taylor (Syracuse), Fran Berman (UCSD) and Joel Saltz (Maryland), although again these are talented researchers of international reputation.

Andrew has brilliantly generalized his early work on Mentat and built in Legion a coherent implementation of what I view as the only reasonable computing model -- namely a system built around objects. As Andrew says, he and Legion have been major drivers (with Globus from Ian Foster) for the current broad interest in metasystems. His work is one of the most complex (HPCC) software systems ever built by a University group and the elegance and depth of the ideas match this implementation tour de force.

I should also say that I have noted Andrew's skill in small working groups. He attends to detail and makes his points clearly and without repetition. 

I think that any University should be proud to have Andrew on their faculty. He has my total support.

